
 
 

THE SCOUT YOUTH FOUNDATION 
 
 

Notice is given of the Annual General Meeting of The Scout Youth 
Foundation to be held online via Zoom  

Sunday 26 April 2020, commencing at 7.00pm 
 

 
 
     A G E N D A 
 
 
  

Welcome 
 
  

Apologies 
 
  

Minutes of 2019 Annual Meeting held on 24 March 2019 
  (approved at meeting of Trustees on 31 July 2019) 
 
   

Presentation of Annual Reports and Financial Statement for year ended 30 Sept 2019  
 
  

Update on ScoutsNZ activities and initiatives by Josh Tabor, CE 
 
 
General Business 

 
 
 
 
       
 
         
 
 

 
 



ANNUAL REPORT  for Year End Sept 2019                                                                    
 

For nearly 30 years The Scout Youth Foundation has been helping ensure that Scouting is accessible to 
all young New Zealanders now and into the future. We rely on the generous largesse of many 
members and supporters. This may take the form of regular giving, one-off donations  and /or 
bequests – on that note please do remember us in your wills!  

There were several significant developments for the Foundation in the period: 

- Vincent Rijlaarsdam replaced Leon Grandy as a Trustee - we thank Leon for sharing as a 
Trustee his extensive knowledge in investment matters over the last six years. We hope this 
will continue as Leon has accepted the role of Chair of our new Investment Committee. 

- Work was done to align the Trustees of the Foundation with other Scout Trusts. The Trustees 
are now also responsible for the Tatum Scout Memorial Trust and the two ‘Eade’ Trusts. 

- With the help of the Scouts NZ office, Vega, the new supporter management system is now 
operational.   

Endowment Fund: 

With growth in our investments and a very significant bequest from SCOUTS NZ Life Member, Bob 
Macauley, our Endowment Fund  is now approaching $1.5million. We’ve allocated an increased 
annual grant of $43,000 from returns to September 2019.  More details can be found in the 
commentary to the Foundations financial statements.  

Scholarships Fund: 

The Foundation set up the Brian Cunningham Scholarships in 2016 to assist financially disadvantaged 
youth of Scout age to attend national events. No scholarships were made in the 2018-2019 financial 
year but the funds were accrued to increase support for attendees to the 22nd Scout Jamboree.  At 
year end the Trustees were working on a proposal to establish a new Scholarship to support youth of 
Venturer Scout age. 

Scouting Opportunity Fund: 

The Scouting Opportunity Fund is to enable donors to contribute to make Scouts affordable for young 
people.  Affordability can be a barrier to joining the adventure of Scouting. This Fund is designed to be 
a source of financial support for the children of families who simply cannot afford to join the 
adventure. The key activity of the Fund during the period has been implementing and undertaking the 
Scouts NZ inclusion funding for the first three Scout terms and to ensure that this scheme has ongoing 
viability into the future. For the period nearly $69,000 was distributed benefitting over 2080 Scouts.  

 

 



Investment Fund: 

We hoped for this to go live in the first half of 2019. It took a bit longer than intended but is up and 
running for the beginning of the 2019 -2020 financial year. The Foundation will manage funds 
deposited in the Fund by other Scout entities alongside our other funds with the intent of delivering a 
good return on the investment.   
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INDEPENDENT ASSURANCE PRACTITIONER’S REVIEW REPORT 

To the Trustee of the Scout Youth Foundation 

 

Report on the Financial Statements 

 

We have reviewed the accompanying Special Purpose Combined financial statements of the Scout 

Youth Foundation, Lorna Maisie Eade and Mathias Paulsen Memorial Trusts (“the Combined 

Entities”), which comprise the statement of financial position as at 30 September 2019, and the 

statement of comprehensive revenue and expense, statement of changes in net assets/equity and 

cash flow statement for the year then ended, and notes to the financial statements, including a 

summary of significant accounting policies. 

 

Trustee’s Responsibilities for the Financial Statements 

 

The Trustee is responsible on behalf of the Combined Entities for the preparation and fair 

presentation of the financial statements in accordance with the stated accounting policies and for 

such internal control as the Trustee determines is necessary to enable the preparation of financial 

statements that are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error. 

 

Assurance Practitioner’s Responsibilities for the Review of the Financial Statements  

 

Our responsibility is to express a conclusion on the financial statements. We conducted our review 

of the statement of comprehensive revenue and expense, statement of financial position, 

statement of cash flows, statement of accounting policies and notes to the financial statements in 

accordance with International Standard on Review Engagements (New Zealand) (ISRE (NZ)) 2400 

(Revised), Review of Historical Financial Statements Performed by an Assurance Practitioner who is 

not the Auditor of the Entity. Those standards require us to conclude whether anything has come 

to our attention that causes us to believe that the financial statements, taken as a whole, is not 

prepared in all material respects in accordance with the stated accounting policies. Those 

standards also require that we comply with ethical requirements. 

 

A review of the financial statements in accordance with ISRE (NZ) 2400(Revised) is a limited 

assurance engagement. We will perform procedures, primarily consisting of making enquiries of 

management and others within the entity, as appropriate, and applying analytical procedures, and 

evaluate the evidence obtained.  

 

The procedures performed in a review are substantially less than those performed in an audit 

conducted in accordance with International Standards on Auditing (New Zealand). Accordingly, we 

do not express an audit opinion on the financial statements. 

 

Other than in our capacity as assurance practitioner, we have no relationship with, or interests in, 

the Combined Entities. 

Conclusion 

 

Based on our review, nothing has come to our attention that causes us to believe that these 

financial statements do not present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of the 

Combined Entities as at 30 September 2019, and its financial performance and cash flows for the 

year then ended, in accordance with the stated accounting policies. 

 

 

 

 

BDO Wellington Audit Limited  

Chartered Accountants 

Wellington 

3 December 2019 



 
 

Tatum Scout Memorial Trust 
 

The  Annual Report for year ending 30th September 2019 
 

Registered Charitable Trust 
Charities Act 2005 Registration CC 48443 
Trustees – Lesley Anderson 
                   Ross McKenzie 
                   Terry O’Dea 
 
It is my pleasure to present this Annual report of the Tatum Scout Memorial Trust. 
 
It is our privilege to help the youth of our country to develop and reach their potential   
as Scouting New Zealand was fortunate to be the beneficiary of Mrs Tatum’s will when 
we received Tatum Park which for many years was the associations National Training 
Centre. 
The source of the Tatum Trust is the funds from the sale of Tatum Park, a resource 
which the Trustees care for wisely. We have held  meetings this year to review the past 
financial years performance via phone and email Terry Odea has meet regularly with 
our Fund Manager at ANZ. 
 Following orders from the High Court at the time we received the proceeds of the sale 
the Trustees gift money when requested by Scouting New Zealand. This donation must 
be used to fulfil the purpose expressed in Mrs Tatum’s will – to encourage the physical, 
mental, social and spiritual development of young people. We the trustees want to give 
all young people every opportunity to develop into worthy citizens of New Zealand and 
were pleased to approve $35,000 as a gift to the Hardship Fund as requested by the 
CEO.   
This will be the last report I present as Chair of the Tatum Scout Memorial Trust though 
I remain as a Trustee. The National Board resolved that all Trusts will have common 
Trustees even though they will run as separate Trust as required by their Trust Deeds. 
I would like to publicly thank Ross McKenzie and Terry O’Dea  for their wise 
stewardship and support and Murray Charlesworth for his assistance as our secretary. 
The Trustees meet together in November to thank Ross for his devotion to Adult 
Training and Youth Development with Scouting New Zealand. 
 
Lesley Anderson 
Chairperson 
Tatum Scout Memorial Trust (year ending 30th September 2019) 
 


